
                               

 

Public Works Report  

End of Year 2024 

JANUARY: Public Works crews spent a lot of time filling potholes and 

working on road repairs due to the snowstorms, which 

included flood leftover on the creek crossing and in the 

intersections. Rough excavation was done on Jessop 

Ave and Boxelder St.  

 

FEBRUARY: Additional work was done on the rough 

excavation on Jessop Ave and Boxelder St. Several days were spent 

moving dirt and prepping for the retaining wall and the road by the 

Hildale building. A  cap was prepared for on the Academy St crossing. 

Several days were spent filling potholes due to 

winter weather in both Colorado City and 

Hildale. Several days were spent fixing the dirt 

and gravel roads around town, and fixing storm 

damaged roads, to allow residents to get to their 

homes.   

 



 

MARCH: Public Works crews hauled 500 yards of road base to Jessop 

Ave and Boxelder St. Base was added and damage alongside the road 

was fixed on Mohave Ave and Redwood to the Airport. The approach 

was finished and cleaned up around the 

crossing on Academy Ave. Several days 

were spent adding crack seal on the airport 

taxiway heading northbound. 

 

 

APRIL: Public Works crews hauled 300 additional yards of road base to 

Jessop Ave and Boxelder St. A couple days were spent repairing the 

wash out on Hildale St by the school. Several days were spent hauling 

dirt to fill the wash on Willow St south of 

Academy Ave. Six loads of creek sand was 

hauled to the Maxwell Park playground 

sandbox.  

 

 

MAY: Public Works crews hauled an additional 700 yards od road base 

to Jessop Ave and several days were spent 

finishing the project on Jessop Ave and Boxelder 

St. An additional 600 yards of dirt was hauled to 

finish the wash on Willow St and south of 

Academy Ave. A couple days were spent prepping 

Willow St from Uzona Ave to Academy Ave for 

chipseal.  



JUNE: Public Works crews added chip seal to preserve the road on 

Willow St from Uzona Ave to Academy Ave. A total of 22 tons of oil and 

165 yards of chip was used. A couple days were spent adding chipseal 

on the section of Academy Ave east of Central St by Cottonwood Park. 

Chipseal was also placed on Newel Ave that was dug up by a contractor. 

Several days were spent excavating to subbase, place and compact base 

on Township Ave and Colvin St by the health 

clinic. A contractor placed asphalt to tie to the 

curb and extend the road to Colvin St. The fields 

were bladed to prepare for fireworks for the 

community 4th of July celebration.  

 

JULY:  Public Works crews cleaned and painted the crosswalks and turn 

lanes on Central St in preparation for the community 4th of July parade. 

Willow St was reshaped, and tires were added at the end to prevent 

washout from flooding. Base was added on the 

south of Central St for the sidewalk project. 

Some road maintenance/repair was done on 

several roads due to rainstorms.  

 

 

AUGUST: Public Works crews rough graded the end of Central St. 

Intersections, and crosswalks were painted and 

stop signs were added for the new all way stops 

on Field Ave and Maple St. Double yellow lines 

were painted on Utah Ave and Hildale St. 

Painted lines were added on Township Ave, 

Mohave Ave, Richard St, and Arizona Ave. The 



landscaping was completed in front of the town hall. Additional roads 

were repaired due to rainstorm damage.  

 

SEPTEMBER: Public Works crew hauled 2225 yards of road base for 

the Justin Hammon Project. Several days 

were spent on road repairs due to flooding as 

well as road maintenance to include, blading, 

tree stump removals, clean-up etc.  

 

 

OCOTBER: Public Works crews added a new animal impound next to 

the crusher yard. Hog panels were placed, and slopes were cut back from 

Barlow St and Mohave Ave to the new apartment buildings. Several 

streets had potholes filled. Prep work was 

done for curb and sidewalk on several 

streets. Baby changing stations were added 

to both Lauritzen and Heritage parks. 

  

 

NOVEMEBER: Public Works crews applied base on several roads in 

both Colorado City and Hildale. Crack seal was 

added on the south end of Central St. New 

lights were added to the Christmas tree in 

Hildale. A total of 80 yards of base was hauled, 

20 yards for 225 E. Johnson Ave and 60 yards 

for 340 E Johnson Ave. New flags were added 

to the town hall.  



DECEMBER: Public Works crews applied base to North Homestead St 

and Willow St in Hildale. Base was delivered to Donavan 

Cooke for curb and sidewalk on 260 E Johnson Ave. 

Potholes were filled on several streets in Arizona and Utah. A 

total of 620 yards of base was made. The playground was 

painted at Heritage Park. 

 

ITEMS OF NOTE 

- Several hours have been spent replacing and putting up 

street signs throughout the months as sign vandalism is 

an ongoing issue. 

- There is an ongoing issue with off-road ATVs tearing 

up freshly bladed roads. 

- The landfill has had ongoing issues with heavy 

materials being placed in dumpsters causing them to 

become too heavy to dump. 

 

 


